wo Acton schools, Robert Little

I and McKenzie-Smith Bennett,

were added to the 38 others

removed from the Halton District School
Board’s (HDSB) closure list.

Halton Hills Trustee Ethel Gardiner
argued, at last week’s board meeting, that
both schools should be saved because their
excess capacity cannot be resolved by clos-
ing either one.

The two schools have a total capacity of
1,193 spaces and year 2002 projected enrol-
ment for the area is 975.

An announcement late last week by
Premier Mike Harris concerning changes
to the provincial education funding formu-
la and its impact on school closures will

Celebrating 161 years

The Country Church
on the edge of the Cily

Saturday, Nov. 14

Sunday, Nov. 15
11:00 am Holy Eucharist
sunday, Nov. 22
11:00 am Morning Prayer (BCP)

sunday, Nov. 29
11:00 am Holy Eucharist

St. Stephen’s Anglican Church

14946 Steeles Ave., between Winston Churchill & Trafalgar Rd.

Annual Bazaar - Doors open at 8:00 am.
Crafts, Home Baking, Deli Corner, Quilt Raffle

Sunday School and supervised nursery every Sunday

have little effect on the HDSB according to
HDSB director of education Dusty Papke.

“The good news for Halton is that, for
the upcoming year, there will be more
money for the operation of schools,” said
Papke. “However, the deadline for school
boards to deal with surplus pupil spaces
has not been changed and boards must still
deal with their surplus pupil space by the
original deadline of Dec. 31, 1998.”

In his announcement, Harris said the
province was giving school boards a year’s
reprieve from funding cuts and providing
a 20 per cent “top-up” in operating funds
for schools operating beneath 100 per
capacity for one year.

“The issue of surplus pupil space is still
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Acton elementary schools removed from board’s closure list

very real in Halton,” said Gardiner. “It will
now be up to the board to determine the
future course of action in dealing with that
surplus.”

The board is also doing a cost benefit
analysis to see if implementing junior
kindergarten is feasible.

This would reduce excess elementary
school capacity. This total has been
reduced to 1,770 spaces after the long-
closed schools, Speyside and
Wrigglesworth, both in Halton Hills and
Elizabeth Gardens in Burlington, were
included in calculations. However, Martin
St. or P.W. Merry School in Milton were
listed for possible closure.

For secondary schools, there is still an

excess capacity of 4,000 spaces to be
reduced.

School boundaries, reconfiguration and
program placement will also be reviewed.

But boundary changes will likely have
to come after any school closure decisions,
said assistant superintendent Gary Sadler,
who’s overseeing the closure review
process.

Public forums on the closures are sched-
uled for later this month. Local sessions
will be held Nov. 19 at Acton High School

and Nov. 30 at Milton High School. These
meetings start at 7 p.m.

Those willing to make presentations as

delegations are asked to call the board
office beforehand at (905) 335-3663.

Right now, our best prices are on the all-season Peerless
Ambassador. Price includes installation, balance and new stems,
Road Hazard Warranty, plus a free lifetime tire inspection and
rotation every 10,000 km at purchasing dealership. We also
have great prices on a full range of brand name tires, including

Michelin, UniRoyal, BF Goodrich, Goodyear, Bridgestone and
Firestone. Available at participating dealers. 1-800-GM-Drive.

Georgetown Hospital Foundation
is pleased to recognize the
Wm. McNally Golf Classic
for raising $25,000 for
Diagnostic Imaging & Emergency Services
at Georgetown Hﬁspltal

Presenting the cheque are Floria McNally, Jane Fogal,
David McNally, John McNally, and Bill Reid to
Foundation Board Chair, Paul Armstrong.

Many thanks to the following sponsors for making the
tournament a wonderful success.

CASH & PRODUCT DONATIONS  SILENT AUCTION DONATIONS

Bacardi-Martini Canada Aztec Computers

C & S Printing Beaver Lumber
Capital Ford Brilliant Gold Jewelry
Carl's Catering Canadian Tire - Georgetown
NIHCO International CIBC Wood Gundy
- Charlie Henderson Emerald Isle
Dan Gibb Tournament Fleet Leasing Extreme Auto Clean
Georgetown Chrysler Jeep Fendley Florists
Goodlets House of Buddha
Gourmet Foodservice Jacob's Golf Group
Labatt Breweries Marty Hughes, C.A.

Mrs. Floria McNally
Molson Breweries

Maximum Financial Services Ltd.

Tires. Starting at *49°

To you, it’s a set of tires.
To me, it’s a safe and happy car.

McNally Limited
Mold Masters
North Halton Golf & Country Club

Phillips Medical Systems Canada Spalding Canada
R.B.C. Dominion Securities - Bill Reid Vanessa's Place
Sanandra Systems Wilson Sports Equipment |
The Sign Shoppe Work That Body
Yamaha Canada
HOLE SPONSORS

ACF Mutual Funds
AIC Mutual Funds

Andrew Murray Motors
Paul Armstrong Insurance
Asbuilt Mechanical Inc.

Dunlop Insurance
Goebelle MacAdam Alexander

North Halton Golf & Country Club
Skyshots Aerial Photography

Guardian Mutual Funds
MacGillivray Partners |

Alcatel McNally Limited

MacKenzie Financial

Royal Bank Financial Group

Sovereign Investment Program

CPI Canada Tartan Color & Chemical
Corrigan Medical Instrumentation Unilock
Trimark Mutual Funds




